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 Examination of Estimates of Expenditure 2023-24 Reply Serial No. 

  
EEB(F)110 

 CONTROLLING  OFFICER’S  REPLY 

   

(Question Serial No. 3169) 

 

 

Head:  (49) Food and Environmental Hygiene Department 

Subhead (No. & title): (-) Not specified 

Programme: (3) Market Management and Hawker Control 

Controlling Officer: Director of Food and Environmental Hygiene (Ms Irene YOUNG) 

Director of Bureau: Secretary for Environment and Ecology 

Question: 

It is mentioned under the Programme that a number of bazaars will be organised in co-

operation with non-governmental organisations (NGOs).  In this connection, please advise 

this Committee of: 

 

a) the number of NGOs participated in the co-organisation of bazaars in the past 3 years; 

 

b) the number of bazaars organised in co-operation with NGOs and the expenditure in the 

past 3 years; 

 

c) the number of visitors of the bazaars organised in co-operation with NGOs and the total 

economic income of all the stalls in the past 3 years. 

 

Asked by: Hon HO Chun-yin, Steven (LegCo internal reference no.: 74) 

Reply: 

The Food and Environmental Hygiene Department (FEHD) did not organise any bazaars in 

co-operation with non-governmental organisations in the past 3 years.  In 2023, FEHD will, 

by drawing on the experience of the Home Affairs Department in 2022, co-organise weekend 

bazaars with local groups. 

 

 

 

- End -


